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AUF DEM WEG ZUR F HRUNGSKRAFT DIE INNERE HALTUNG ENTWICKELN
? ? ? ? ? In the wide world no house thou hast, a homeless wanderer thou: To thine own place thou shall be borne, an object for lament. (88).The
Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh laughed and returned to the palace; and he gave Aboulhusn the thousand dinars, saying, "Take them as a
thank-offering for thy preservation from death," whilst the princess did the like with Nuzhet el Fuad. Moreover, the Khalif increased Aboulhusn in
his stipends and allowances, and he [and his wife] ceased not [to live] in joy and contentment, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and
Sunderer of Companies, he who layeth waste the palaces and peopleth the tombs..What strength have I solicitude and long desire to bear, iii. 20..? ?
? ? ? a. The First Officer's Story dccccxxx.Now there was with him a youth and he said, "By Allah, I was not with him and indeed it is six months
since I entered the city, nor did I set eyes on the stuffs until they were brought hither." Quoth we, "Show us the stuffs." So he carried us to a place
wherein was a pit, beside the water-wheel, and digging there, brought out the stolen goods, with not a stitch of them missing. So we took them and
carried the keeper to the prefecture, where we stripped him and beat him with palm-rods till he confessed to thefts galore. Now I did this by way of
mockery against my comrades, and it succeeded.' (142).? ? ? ? ? Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me With hopes of thine enjoyment
in all security..He found it every way complete and saw therein ten great trays, full of all fruits and cakes and all manner sweetmeats. So he sat
down and ate thereof after the measure of his sufficiency, and finding there three troops of singing-girls, was amazed and made the girls eat. Then
he sat and the singers also seated themselves, whilst the black slaves and the white slaves and the eunuchs and pages and boys stood, and the
slave-girls, some of them, sat and some stood. The damsels sang and warbled all manner melodies and the place answered them for the sweetness
of the songs, whilst the pipes cried out and the lutes made accord with them, till it seemed to Aboulhusn that he was in Paradise and his heart was
cheered and his breast dilated. So he sported and joyance waxed on him and he bestowed dresses of honour on the damsels and gave and bestowed,
challenging this one and kissing that and toying with a third, plying one with wine and another with meat, till the night fell down..Selim abode in
the governance, invested with the sultanate, and ruled the people a whole year, after which he returned to El Mensoureh and sojourned there
another year. And he [and his wife] ceased not to go from city to city and abide in this a year and that a year, till he was vouchsafed children and
they grew up, whereupon he appointed him of his sons, who was found fitting, to be his deputy in [one] kingdom [and abode himself in the other];
and he lived, he and his wife and children, what while God the Most High willed. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this story rarer or
more extraordinary than that of the king of Hind and his wronged and envied vizier.".My flower a marvel on your heads doth show, ii. 254..The
merchant believed her and she took leave of him and went away, leaving in his heart a thousand regrets, for that the love of her had gotten
possession of him and he knew not how he should win to her; wherefore he abode enamoured, love-distraught, unknowing if he were alive or dead.
As soon as she was gone, he shut his shop and going up to the Court, went in to the Chief Cadi and saluted him. The magistrate returned his
salutation and entreated him with honour and seated him by his side. Then said Alaeddin to him, "I come to thee, a suitor, seeking thine alliance
and desiring the hand of thy noble daughter." "O my lord merchant," answered the Cadi, "indeed my daughter beseemeth not the like of thee,
neither sorteth she with the goodliness of thy youth and the pleasantness of thy composition and the sweetness of thy discourse;" but Alaeddin
rejoined, saying, "This talk behoveth thee not, neither is it seemly in thee; if I be content with her, how should this irk thee?" So they came to an
accord and concluded the treaty of marriage at a dower precedent of five purses (257) paid down then and there and a dower contingent of fifteen
purses, (258) so it might be uneath unto him to put her away, forasmuch as her father had given him fair warning, but he would not be warned..19.
The Sparrow and the Peacock clii.? ? ? ? ? Sans fault of mine, my blood and tears he shed and beggared me Of him I love, yet for himself gained
nought thereby whate'er..? ? ? ? ? l. The Wife's Device to Cheat her Husband dlxxxiv.How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me? ii. 69..? ?
? ? ? So be thou kind to me, for love my body wasteth sore, The thrall of passion I'm become its fires consume me quite..? ? ? ? ? c. The Fishes and
the Crab dcccciii.The kings of the Jinn were moved to delight by that fair singing and fluent speech and praised Tuhfeh; and Queen Kemeriyeh rose
to her and embraced her and kissed her between the eyes, saying, 'By Allah, it is good, O my sister and solace of mine eyes and darling of my
heart!' Then said she, 'I conjure thee by Allah, give us more of this lovely singing.' And Tuhfeh answered with 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she
took the lute and playing thereon after a different fashion from the former one, sang the following verses:.Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and
repairing to the nurse's house, found her clad in apparel other (100) than that which she had been wont to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and
said to her, "Whence hadst thou this dress, than which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh," answered the nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten
(101) no good save of thy mistress; but, by Allah, had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had done [that which was my right], for that she did with
me what thou knowest (102) and bade the eunuch beat me, without offence of me committed; wherefore do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I
bestirred myself with her, hath made me quit of her and her humours, for that he hath clad me in this habit and given me two hundred and fifty
dinars and promised me the like thereof every year and charged me serve none of the folk.".King Ibrahim and his Son, Story of, i. 138..? ? ? ? ?
How long shall I for justice sue to you, whilst, with desire For aid, ye war on me and still on slaying me are bent!.Presently, the mother of the two
boys, finding that they tarried from her, went searching for them, till she came to the ship and fell to saying, 'Who hath seen two boys of mine?
Their fashion is thus and thus and their age thus and thus.' When they heard her words, they said, 'This is the description of the two boys who were
drowned in the sea but now.' Their mother heard and fell to calling on them and saying, 'Alas, my anguish for your loss, O my sons! Where was the
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eye of your father this day, that it might have seen you?' Then one of the crew questioned her, saying, 'Whose wife art thou?' And she answered, 'I
am the wife of such an one the merchant. I was on my way to him, and there hath befallen me this calamity.' When the merchant heard her speech,
he knew her and rising to his feet, rent his clothes and buffeted his head and said to his wife, 'By Allah, I have destroyed my children with mine
own hand! This is the end of whoso looketh not to the issues of affairs.' Then he fell a-wailing and weeping over them, he and his wife, and he said,
'By Allah, I shall have no ease of my life, till I light upon news of them!' And he betook himself to going round about the sea, in quest of them, but
found them not..? ? ? ? ? Some with religion themselves concern and make it their business all; Sitting, (53) they weep for the pains of hell and still
for mercy bawl!.? ? ? ? ? For whoso doth rejoice in meeting him shall have Largesse and gifts galore at his dismounting gain..? ? ? ? ? e. Story of
the Portress lxvii.? ? ? ? ? Upon that day my loves my presence did depart;.? ? ? ? ? And if into the briny sea one day she chanced to spit, Assuredly
the salt sea's floods straight fresh and sweet would grow..When the news reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy in the coming of his
son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the trumpets sounded and the musicians played, that the earth quaked and Baghdad
also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all this, she repented with the uttermost of repentance of that which she had
wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals. Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth of Baghdad and went out to
meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island. When he espied the approaching host, he knew not what they were;
so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen, said to those about him, "Among yonder troops are ensigns and
banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the standard of my father, the which is reserved [unto him and never
displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in quest of me." And he was certified of this, he and his troops..116.
Iskender Dhoulkernein and a certain Tribe of Poor Folk cccclxiv.When Jemreh heard her words, she knew that, if she let her not down, she would
assuredly destroy herself. So she said to her, 'O Tuhfeh, between thee and them are a thousand fathoms; but I will bring them up to thee.' 'Nay,'
answered Tuhfeh, 'needs must I go down to them and take my pleasance in the island and look upon the sea anear; then will we return, thou and I;
for that, if thou bring them up to us, they will be affrighted and there will betide them neither easance nor gladness. As for me, I do but wish to be
with them, that they may cheer me with their company neither give over their merrymaking, so haply I may make merry with them, and indeed I
swear that needs must I go down to them; else will I cast myself upon them.' And she cajoled Jemreh and kissed her hands, till she said, 'Arise and I
will set thee down beside them.'.68. Kisra Anoushirwan and the Village Damsel dcliii.Then she turned and saw within the chamber an old man,
comely of hoariness, venerable of aspect, who was dancing on apt and goodly wise, a dance the like whereof none might avail unto. So she sought
refuge with God the Most High from Satan the Stoned (193) and said, 'I will not give over what I am about, for that which God decreeth, He
carrieth into execution.' Accordingly, she went on singing till the old man came up to her and kissed the earth before her, saying, 'Well done, O
Queen of the East and the West! May the world be not bereaved of thee! By Allah, indeed thou art perfect of qualities and ingredients, O Tuhfet es
Sudour! (194) Dost thou know me?' 'Nay, by Allah,' answered she; 'but methinks thou art of the Jinn.' Quoth he, 'Thou sayst sooth; I am the Sheikh
Aboultawaif (195) Iblis, and I come to thee every night, and with me thy sister Kemeriyeh, for that she loveth thee and sweareth not but by thy life;
and her life is not pleasant to her, except she come to thee and see thee, what while thou seest her not. As for me, I come to thee upon an affair,
wherein thou shall find thine advantage and whereby thou shalt rise to high rank with the kings of the Jinn and rule them, even as thou rulest
mankind; [and to that end I would have thee come with me and be present at the festival of my son's circumcision; (196)] for that the Jinn are
agreed upon the manifestation of thine affair.' And she answered, 'In the name of God.'.Meimoun was silent and Iblis turned to Tuhfeh and said to
her, 'Sing to the kings of the Jinn this day and to-night until the morrow, when the boy will be circumcised and each shall return to his own place.'
So she took the lute and Kemeriyeh said to her, (now she had in her hand a cedrat), 'O my sister, sing to me on this cedrat.' 'Hearkening and
obedience,' replied Tuhfeh, and improvising, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? What is there in the tents? Their burdens are become A lover's,
whose belov'd is in the litters' shrined..? ? ? ? ? h. The Drop of Honey dlxxxii.? ? ? ? ? x. The King and his Chamberlain's Wife dccccxvii.When
Dabdin heard this, he burnt with rage and said to one of his eunuchs, (115) 'Go and slay her in her chamber.' But the eunuch said to him, 'O king,
may God prolong thy continuance! Indeed, the killing of her may not be at this time; but do thou bid one of thine eunuchs take her up on a camel
and carry her to one of the trackless deserts and cast her down there; so, if she be at fault, God shall cause her to perish, and if she be innocent, He
will deliver her, and the king shall be free from sin against her, for that this damsel is dear to thee and thou slewest her father by reason of thy love
for her.' Quoth the king, 'By Allah, thou sayst sooth!' Then he bade one of his eunuchs carry her on a camel to one of the far-off deserts and there
leave her and go away, and he forbade [him] to prolong her torment. So he took her up and betaking himself with her to the desert, left her there
without victual or water and returned, whereupon she made for one of the [sand-]hills and ranging stones before her [in the form of a prayer-niche],
stood praying..Whenas mine eyes behold thee not, that day, iii. 47..Now the Persian had a mameluke, (201) as he were the full moon, and he arose
[and went out], and the singer followed him and wept before him, professing love to him and kissing his hands and feet. The mameluke took
compassion on him and said to him, 'When the night cometh and my master entereth [the harem] and the folk go away, I will grant thee thy desire;
and I lie in such a place.' Then the singer returned and sat with the boon-companions, and the Persian rose and went out, he and the mameluke
beside him. [Then they returned and sat down.] (202) Now the singer knew the place that the mameluke occupied at the first of the night; but it
befell that he rose from his place and the candle went out. The Persian, who was drunken, fell over on his face, and the singer, supposing him to be
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the mameluke, said, 'By Allah, it is good!' and threw himself upon him and clipped him, whereupon the Persian started up, crying out, and laying
hands on the singer, pinioned him and beat him grievously, after which he bound him to a tree that was in the house. (203).The damsel rejoiced,
when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him, tuned its strings and sang the following verses:.Physician by his Wife's
Commandment, The Weaver who became a, ii. 21..Then came up El Abbas to the door of the tent, and therein were four-and-twenty golden doves;
so he took them, after he had beaten them down with the end of his lance. Then he called out, saying, "Harkye, Zuheir! Doth it not suffice thee that
thou hast quelled El Akil's repute, but thou art minded to quell that of those who sojourn round about him? Knowest thou not that he is of the
lieutenants of Kundeh ben [Hisham of the Benou] Sheiban, a man renowned for prowess? Indeed, covetise of him hath entered into thee and
jealousy of him hath gotten possession of thee. Doth it not suffice thee that thou hast orphaned his children (94) and slain his men? By the virtue of
the Chosen Prophet, I will make thee drink the cup of death!" So saying, he drew his sword and smiting Zuheir on his shoulder, caused the steel
issue, gleaming, from the tendons of his throat. Then he smote the vizier and clove his head in sunder..With this the Khalif waxed wroth, and the
Hashimi vein (36) started out from between his eyes and he cried out to Mesrour and said to him, "Go forth and see which of them is dead." So
Mesrour went out, running, and the Khalif said to Zubeideh, "Wilt thou lay me a wager?" "Yes," answered she; "I will wager, and I say that
Aboulhusn is dead." "And I," rejoined the Khalif, "wager and say that none is dead save Nuzhet el Fuad; and the stake shall be the Garden of
Pleasance against thy palace and the Pavilion of Pictures." So they [agreed upon this and] abode awaiting Mesrour, till such time as he should
return with news..Then he returned to the youth and said to him, 'Arise and come to the bath.' And he fell to shampooing his hands and feet, whilst
the youth called down blessings on him and said, 'O my lord, who art thou? Methinks there is not in the world the like of thee, no, nor a pleasanter
than thy composition.' Then each of them acquainted the other with his case and condition and they went to the bath; after which the master of the
house conjured the young merchant to return with him and summoned his friends. So they ate and drank and he related to them the story, wherefore
they praised the master of the house and glorified him; and their friendship was complete, what while the young merchant abode in the town, till
God vouchsafed him a commodity of travel, whereupon they took leave of him and he departed; and this is the end of his story. Nor," added the
vizier, "O king of the age, is this more marvellous than the story of the rich man who lost his wealth and his wit.".Then she changed the measure
and improvised the following:.King (The Dethroned), whose Kingdom and Good were restored to him, i. 285..? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou
oppress and baffle me?.113. The Angel of Death with the Proud King and the Devout Man cccclxii.Two months after this occurrence, there came
to me one of the Cadi's officers, with a scroll, wherein was the magistrate's writ, summoning me to him. So I accompanied the officer and went in
to the Cadi, whereupon the plaintiff, to wit, he who had taken out the summons, sued me for two thousand dirhems, avouching that I had borrowed
them of him as the woman's agent. (117) I denied the debt, but he produced against me a bond for the amount, attested by four of those who were in
company [on the occasion]; and they were present and bore witness to the loan. So I reminded them of my kindness and paid the amount, swearing
that I would never again follow a woman's counsel. Is not this marvellous?'.? ? ? ? ? Lo! in the garden-ways, the place of ease and cheer, Still, like
the moon at full, my light thou mayst espy..Presently, up came a horseman in quest of water, so he might water his horse. He saw the woman and
she was pleasing in his sight; so he said to her, 'Arise, mount with me and I will take thee to wife and entreat thee kindly.' Quoth she, 'Spare me, so
may God spare thee! Indeed, I have a husband.' But he drew his sword and said to her, 'An thou obey me not, I will smite thee and kill thee.' When
she saw his malice, she wrote on the ground in the sand with her finger, saying, 'O Abou Sabir, thou hast not ceased to be patient, till thy wealth is
gone from thee and thy children and [now] thy wife, who was more precious in thy sight than everything and than all thy wealth, and indeed thou
abidest in thy sorrow all thy life long, so thou mayst see what thy patience will profit thee.' Then the horseman took her, and setting her behind him,
went his way..? ? ? ? ? j. King Suleiman Shah and his Sons cccclxxv.? ? ? ? ? Yea, he thou lov'st shall be hard-hearted, recking not Of fortune's
turns or fate's caprices, in his pride..Therewithal the damsel rose briskly and putting off her clothes, washed and donned sumptuous apparel and
perfumed herself and went out to him, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, followed by a black slave girl, bearing the lute. When she
came to the young man, she saluted him and sat down by his side. Then she took the lute from the slave-girl and tuning it, smote thereon in
four-and-twenty modes, after which she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.Then she returned home, troubled and careful;
and when her husband saw her on this wise, he questioned her of her case and she said to him, 'Verily, my breast is straitened by reason of thee and
of the simpleness of thine intent. Straitness liketh me not and thou in thy [present] craft gaiuest nought; so either do thou seek out a craft other than
this or pay me my due (17) and let me go my way.' Her husband chid her for this and admonished her; (18) but she would not be turned from her
intent and said to him, 'Go forth and watch yonder physician how he doth and leam from him what he saith.' Quoth he, 'Let not thy heart be
troubled: I will go every day to the physician's assembly.'.?OF TRUST IN GOD..? ? ? ? ? Light of mine eyes, my hope, my wish, my thirsting eyes
With looking on thy face can never sate their drought..On the morrow, she said to the old man, "Get thee to the money-changer and fetch me the
ordinary." So he repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the message, whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his wont, [with
which the old man returned to the damsel and they ate till they had enough. When she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew
and fetched it. Then they sat down and drank; and when she grew drunken, she took the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following
verses:.Now the singer had entered and the druggist's wife said to him, 'Arise, enter this chest.' So he entered it and she shut the lid on him and
opened to her husband, who came in, in a state of bewilderment, and searched the house, but found none and overlooked the chest. So he said in
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himself, 'The house [of which the singer spoke] is one which resembleth my house and the woman is one who resembles my wife,' and returned to
his shop; whereupon the singer came forth of the chest and falling upon the druggist's wife, did his occasion and paid her her due and weighed
down the scale for her. (196) Then they ate and drank and kissed and clipped, and on this wise they abode till the evening, when she gave him
money, for that she found his weaving good, (197) and made him promise to come to her on the morrow..Now the merchant's wife aforesaid, who
was the nurse of the king's daughter, was watching him from a window, unknown of him, and [when she heard his verses], she knew that there
hung some rare story by him; so she went in to him and said, "Peace be on thee, O afflicted one, who acquaintest not physician with thy case!
Verily, thou exposest thyself unto grievous peril! I conjure thee by the virtue of Him who hath afflicted thee and stricken thee with the constraint of
love-liking, that thou acquaint me with thine affair and discover to me the truth of thy secret; for that indeed I have heard from thee verses that
trouble the wit and dissolve the body." So he acquainted her with his case and enjoined her to secrecy, whereof she consented unto him, saying,
"What shall be the recompense of whoso goeth with thy letter and bringeth thee an answer thereto?" He bowed his head for shamefastness before
her [and was silent]; and she said to him, "Raise thy head and give me thy letter." So he gave her the letter and she took it and carrying it to the
princess, said to her, "Read this letter and give me the answer thereto.".O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at my ill, ii. 101..94. The
Man's Dispute with the Learned Woman of the relative Excellence of the Sexes dclxxxiii.So, when the night darkened, we sallied forth to make our
round, attended by men with sharp swords, and went round about the streets and compassed the city, till we came to the by-street where was the
woman, and it was the middle of the night Here we smelt rich scents and heard the clink of earrings; so I said to my comrades, "Methinks I spy an
apparition," And the captain of the watch said, "See what it is." So I came forward and entering the lane, came presently out again and said, "I have
found a fair woman and she tells me that she is from the Citadel and that the night surprised her and she espied this street and seeing its cleanness
and the goodliness of its ordinance, knew that it appertained to a man of rank and that needs must there be in it a guardian to keep watch over it,
wherefore she took shelter therein." Quoth the captain of the watch to me, "Take her and carry her to thy house." But I answered, "I seek refuge
with Allah! (93) My house is no place of deposit (94) and on this woman are trinkets and apparel [of price]. By Allah, we will not deposit her save
with Amin el Hukrn, in whose street she hath been since the first of the darkness; wherefore do thou leave her with him till the break of day." And
he said, "As thou wilt." Accordingly, I knocked at the Cadi's door and out came a black slave of his slaves, to whom said I, "O my lord, take this
woman and let her be with you till break of day, for that the lieutenant of the Amir Ilmeddin hath found her standing at the door of your house, with
trinkets and apparel [of price] on her, and we feared lest her responsibility be upon you; (95) wherefore it is most fit that she pass the night with
you." So the slave opened and took her in with him..God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly sweet they were! i. 225..Then the prince rose to
him and embraced him and kissed him and entreated him with honour. Moreover, he seated him in a chair and bestowed on him a dress of honour;
and he turned to his father and said to him, 'This is the king who pardoned me and this is his ear that I cut off with an arrow; and indeed he
deserveth pardon from me, for that he pardoned me.' Then said he to Bihkerd, 'Verily, the issue of clemency hath been a provision for thee [in thine
hour of need].' And they entreated him with the utmost kindness and sent him back to his own country in all honour and worship Know, then, O
King," continued the youth, "that there is no goodlier thing than clemency and that all thou dost thereof, thou shalt find before thee, a treasure laid
up for thee.".It chanced one day that he fell in upon a company of folk and they overcame him by dint of numbers and taking him prisoner,
pinioned him and carried him to the lord of that country. The latter saw his fashion and grace and misdoubting of him, said, 'This is no robber's
favour. Tell me truly, O youth, who thou art.' Bihzad thought shame to acquaint him with his condition and chose rather death for himself; so he
answered, 'I am nought but a thief and a bandit.' Quoth the king, 'It behoveth us not to act hastily in the matter of this youth, but that we look into
his affair, for that haste still engendereth repentance.' So he imprisoned him in his palace and assigned him one who should serve him..When I
entered the service of this Amir, (88) I had a great repute and every lewd fellow feared me of all mankind, and whenas I rode through the city, all
the folk would point at me with their fingers and eyes. It befell one day, as I sat in the house of the prefecture, with my back against a wall,
considering in myself, there fell somewhat in my lap, and behold, it was a purse sealed and tied. So I took it in my hand and behold, it had in it a
hundred dirhems, (89) but I found not who threw it and I said, "Extolled be the perfection of God, the King of the Kingdoms!" (90) Another day,
[as I sat on like wise,] somewhat fell on me and startled me, and behold, it was a purse like the first. So I took it and concealing its affair, made as if
I slept, albeit sleep was not with me..46. The Sharper of Alexandria and the Master of Police cccxli.? ? ? ? ? How many a friend, for money's sake,
hath companied with me!.When the morning morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and
said to him, "What deemest thou of this that yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear
lest there be an intrigue between him and the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier.
"What sawest thou in this youth [to make thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin,
and whoso reareth the young of the serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her
marriage with thee] till now, there hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to
her and question her, so I may discover to thee the affair.".? ? ? ? ? Algates ye are our prey become; this many a day and night Right instantly of
God we've craved to be vouchsafed your sight..? ? ? ? ? p. The Man who saw the Night of Power dccccxciii.[On this wise he abode a pretty while]
and the days ceased not and the nights to transport him from country to country, till he came to the land of the Greeks and lighted down in a city of
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the cities thereof, wherein was Galen the Sage; but the weaver knew him not, nor was he ware who he was. So he went forth, according to his wont,
in quest of a place where the folk might assemble together, and hired Galen's courtyard. (20) There he spread his carpet and setting out thereon his
drugs and instruments of medicine, praised himself and his skill and vaunted himself of understanding such as none but he might claim..The
Seventh Day..Sixteen Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdari and the, ii. 117..? ? ? ? ? u. The Two Sharpers who
cheated each his Fellow dccccxi.? ? ? ? ? The huntress of th' eyes (60) by night came to me. "Turn in peace," [Quoth I to her;] "This is no time for
visiting, I ween.".? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Officer's Story dccccxxxiv.This story pleased King Shah Bekht and he marvelled thereat; but the vizier said
to him, "This story is not more extraordinary than that of the rich man who married his fair daughter to the poor old man." The king's mind was
occupied with the [promised] story and he bade the vizier withdraw to his lodging. So he [returned to his house and] abode there the rest of the
night and the whole of the following day..? ? ? ? ? a. The Man of Khorassan, his Son and his Governor dccclxxxvi.Meanwhile, the news spread
abroad that Bihzad, son of the king, was lost, whereupon his father sent letters in quest of him [to all the kings and amongst others to him with
whom he was imprisoned]. When the letter reached the latter, he praised God the Most High for that he had not anydele hastened in Bihzad's affair
and letting bring him before himself, said to him, 'Art thou minded to destroy thyself?' Quoth Bihzad, '[I did this] for fear of reproach;' and the king
said, 'An thou fear reproach, thou shouldst not practise haste [in that thou dost]; knowest thou not that the fruit of haste is repentance? If we had
hasted, we also, like unto thee, we had repented.'.112. Aboulhusn and his Slave-girl Taweddud ccccxxxvi.Presently, up came the old woman,
whereupon the young man sprang to his feet and laying hold of her, demanded of her the turban-cloth. Quoth she, "Know that I entered one of the
houses and made the ablution and prayed in the place of prayer; and I forgot the turban-cloth there and went out. Now I know not the house in
which I prayed, nor have I been directed (59) thereto, and I go round about every day till the night, so haply I may light on it, for I know not its
owner." When the draper heard this, he said to the old woman, "Verily, Allah restoreth unto thee vhat which thou hast lost. Rejoice, for the
turban-cloth is with me and in my house." And he arose forthright and gave her the turban-cloth, as it was. She gave it to the young man, and the
draper made his peace with his wife and gave her raiment and jewellery, [by way of peace-offering], till she was content and her heart was
appeased. (60).A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell one day that she went out apleasuring. As she sat, (133)
behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then he touched her with his stump, saying, "Charity, for the
love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled him. Some days after this, there came to her a messenger
and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and when she came to the appointed
place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered and found none therein, but saw
the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food and in a third beds..? ? ? ? ? The
intercessor who to thee herself presenteth veiled Is not her like who naked comes with thee to intercede.'.Then they all four arose, laying wagers
with one another, and went forth, walking, from the palace-gate [and fared on] till they came in at the gate of the street in which Aboulhusn el
Khelia dwelt. He saw them and said to his wife Nuzhet el Fuad, "Verily, all that is sticky is not a pancake and not every time cometh the jar off
safe. (38)' Meseemeth the old woman hath gone and told her lady and acquainted her with our case and she hath disputed with Mesrour the eunuch
and they have laid wagers with one another about our death and are come to us, all four, the Khalif and the eunuch and the Lady Zubeideh and the
old woman." When Nuzhet el Fuad heard this, she started up from her lying posture and said, "How shall we do?" And he said, "We will both feign
ourselves dead and stretch ourselves out and hold our breath." So she hearkened unto him and they both lay down on the siesta[-carpet] and bound
their feet and shut their eyes and covered themselves with the veil and held their breath..? ? ? ? ? e. The Rich Man and his Wasteful Son
dcccxciii.Marriage to the Poor Old Man, The Rich Man who gave his Fair Daughter in, i. 247..On this wise, O King Shah Bekht," continued the
vizier, "is the issue of eagerness for [the goods of] the world and covetise of that which our knowledge embraceth not; indeed, [whoso doth thus]
shall perish and repent Nor, O king of the age, (added he) is this story more extraordinary than that of the sharper and the merchants.".Then he gave
me the present and letter and money for my expenses. So I kissed his hand and going out from before him, repaired to the sea-coast, where I took
ship with many other merchants and we sailed days and nights, till, after a prosperous voyage, God vouchsafed us a safe arrival at the island of
Serendib. We landed and went up to the city, where I carried the letter and present to the king and kissing the earth fell [prostrate before him],
invoking blessings on him. When he saw me, 'Welcome to thee, O Sindbad!' quoth he. 'By the Most Great God, we have longed for thy sight and
the day is blessed on which we behold thee once more.' Then he took my hand and seating me by his side, welcomed me and entreated me friendly
and rejoiced in me with an exceeding joy; after which he fell to conversing with me and caressing me and said, 'What brings thee to us, O Sindbad?'
I kissed his hand and thanking him, said, 'O my lord, I bring thee a present and a letter from my lord the Khalif Haroun er Reshid.' Then I brought
out to him the present and the letter and he read the latter and accepted the former, rejoicing therein with an exceeding joy..Then Ishac seized upon
her hand and carrying her into the house, said to her, 'Take the lute and sing; for never saw I nor heard thy like in smiting upon the lute; no, not
even myself!' 'O my lord,' answered she, 'thou makest mock of me. Who am I that thou shouldst say all this to me? Indeed, this is but of thy
kindness.' 'Nay, by Allah,' exclaimed he, 'I said but the truth to thee and I am none of those on whom pretence imposeth. These three months hath
nature not moved thee to take the lute and sing thereto, and this is nought but an extraordinary thing. But all this cometh of strength in the craft and
self-restraint.' Then he bade her sing; and she said, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took the lute and tightening its strings, smote thereon a
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number of airs, so that she confounded Ishac's wit and he was like to fly for delight. Then she returned to the first mode and sang thereto the
following verses:.When she had made an end of her verses, El Abbas bade the third damsel, who came from Samarcand of the Persians and whose
name was Rummaneh, sing, and she answered with "Hearkening and obedience." Then she took the psaltery and crying out from the midst of her
bead (130) improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest Lady's Story lxiii.? ? ? ? ? The sable torrent of her locks falls down
unto her hips; Beware the serpents of her curls, I counsel thee, beware!.? ? ? ? ? So, by Allah, O richest of all men in charms, Vouchsafe to a lover,
who's bankrupt well-nigh.A certain wealthy merchant had a fair daughter, who was as the full moon, and when she attained the age of fifteen, her
father betook himself to an old man and spreading him a carpet in his sitting-chamber, gave him to eat and caroused with him. Then said he to him,
'I desire to marry thee to my daughter.' The other excused himself, because of his poverty, and said to him, 'I am not worthy of her nor am I a match
for thee.' The merchant was instant with him, but he repeated his answer to him, saying, 'I will not consent to this till thou acquaint me with the
reason of thy desire for me. If I find it reasonable, I will fall in with thy wish; and if not, I will not do this ever.'.?STORY OF THE KING WHO
LOST KINGDOM AND WIFE AND WEALTH AND GOD RESTORED THEM TO HIM..Quoth the merchant, 'Indeed, it is as the old man
avoucheth and he is an excellent judge.' And the king said, 'Increase his allowance.' But the old man stood still and did not go away. So the king
said to him, 'Why dost thou not go about thy business?' And he answered, 'My business is with the king.' 'Name what thou wouldst have,' said the
king, and the other replied, 'I would have thee question me of the quintessences of men, even as thou hast questioned me of the quintessences of
horses.' Quoth the king, 'We have no occasion to question thee of [this].' But the old man replied, 'I have occasion to acquaint thee.' 'Say what thou
pleasest,' rejoined the king, and the old man said, 'Verily, the king is the son of a baker.' Quoth the king 'How knowest thou that?' And the other
replied, 'Know, O king, that I have examined into degrees and dignities (210) and have learnt this.'.Now it was the night-season. So the soldiers
carried him without the city, thinking to crucify him, when, behold, there came out upon them thieves and fell in on them with swords and [other]
weapons. Thereupon the guards left him whom they purposed to put to death [and took to flight], whilst the man who was going to slaughter fled
forth at a venture and plunging into the desert, knew not whither he went before he found himself in a thicket and there came out upon him a lion of
frightful aspect, which snatched him up and set him under him. Then he went up to a tree and tearing it up by the roots, covered the man therewith
and made off into the thicket, in quest of the lioness..(Quoth Abdallah ben Nan) So I became his boon-companion and entertained him by night
[with stories and the like]; and this pleased him to the utmost and he took me into especial favour and bestowed on me dresses of honour and
assigned me a separate lodging; brief, he was everywise bountiful to me and could not brook to be parted from me a single hour. So I abode with
him a while of time and every night I caroused with him [and entertained him], till the most part of the night was past; and when drowsiness
overcame him, he would rise [and betake himself] to his sleeping-place, saying to me, "Forsake not my service for that of another than I and hold
not aloof from my presence." And I made answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".? ? ? ? ? Let destiny with loosened rein its course appointed
fare And lie thou down to sleep by night, with heart devoid of care;.Mariyeh folded the letter and gave it to Shefikeh, bidding her carry it to El
Abbas. So she took it and going with it to his door, would have entered; but the chamberlains and serving-men forbade her, till they had gotten her
leave from the prince. When she went in to him, she found him sitting in the midst of the five damsels aforesaid, whom his father had brought him.
So she gave him the letter and he took it and read it. Then he bade one of the damsels, whose name was Khefifeh and who came from the land of
China, tune her lute and sing upon the subject of separation. So she came forward and tuning the lute, played thereon in four-and-twenty modes;
after which she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.109. The Woman who had a Boy and the other who had a Man to Lover
ccccxxiv.When a year had elapsed, there came to the city a ship, wherein were merchants and goods galore. Now it was of their usance, from time
immemorial, that, when there came a ship to the city, the king sent unto it such of his servants as he trusted in, who took charge of the goods, so
they might be [first of all] shown to the king, who bought such of them as befitted him and gave the merchants leave to sell the rest. So he sent, as
of wont, one who should go up to the ship and seal up the goods and set over them who should keep watch over them..Ye chide at one who
weepeth for troubles ever new, iii. 30..When her husband heard this, he said to her, 'What is thy name and what are the names of thy father and
mother?' She told him their names and her own, whereby he knew that it was she whose belly he had slit and said to her, 'And where are thy father
and mother?' 'They are both dead,' answered she, and he said, 'I am that journeyman who slit thy belly.' Quoth she, 'Why didst thou that?' And he
replied, 'Because of a saying I heard from the wise woman.' 'What was it?' asked his wife, and he said, 'She avouched that thou wouldst play the
harlot with a hundied men and that I should after take thee to wife.' Quoth she, 'Ay, I have whored it with a hundred men, no more and no less, and
behold, thou hast married me.' 'Moreover,' continued her husband, 'the wise woman foresaid, also, that thou shouldst die, at the last of thy life, of
the bite of a spider. Indeed, her saying hath been verified of the harlotry and the marriage, and I fear lest her word come true no less in the matter of
thy death.'.Then he folded the letter and sealing it, delivered it to the damsel, who took it and carried it to her mistress. When the princess read the
letter and apprehended its contents, she said, "Meseemeth he recalleth to me that which I did aforetime." Then she called for inkhorn and paper and
wrote the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Lo, in my heart the heat of every heart burns high And in mine eyes unite the tears of every eye..Now he had
with him nought wherewithal he might cover himself; so he wrapped himself up in one of the rugs of the mosque [and abode thus till daybreak],
when the Muezzins came and finding him sitting in that case, said to him, "O youth, what is this plight?" Quoth he, "I cast myself on your
hospitality, imploring your protection from a company of folk who seek to kill me unjustly and oppressively, without cause." And [one of] the
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Muezzin[s] said, "Be of good heart and cheerful eye." Then he brought him old clothes and covered him withal; moreover, he set before him
somewhat of meat and seeing upon him signs of gentle breeding, said to him, "O my son, I grow old and desire thee of help, [in return for which] I
will do away thy necessity." "Hearkening and obedience," answered Noureddin and abode with the old man, who rested and took his ease, what
while the youth [did his service in the mosque], celebrating the praises of God and calling the faithful to prayer and lighting the lamps and filling
the ewers (28) and sweeping and cleaning out the place..? ? ? ? ? In every rejoicing a boon (232) midst the singers and minstrels am I;.THE TEN
VIZIERS; OR THE HISTORY OF KING AZADBEKHT AND HIS SON. (94).Then I took the present and a token of service from myself to the
Khalif and [presenting myself before him], kissed his hands and laid the whole before him, together with the King of Hind's letter. He read the
letter and taking the present, rejoiced therein with an exceeding joy and entreated me with the utmost honour. Then said he to me, 'O Sindbad, is
this king, indeed, such as he avoucheth in this letter?' I kissed the earth and answered, saying, 'O my lord, I myself have seen the greatness of his
kingship to be manifold that which he avoucheth in his letter. On the day of his audience, (212) there is set up for him a throne on the back of a
huge elephant, eleven cubits high, whereon he sitteth and with him are his officers and pages and session-mates, standing in two ranks on his right
hand and on his left. At his head standeth a man, having in his hand a golden javelin, and behind him another, bearing a mace of the same metal,
tipped with an emerald, a span long and an inch thick. When he mounteth, a thousand riders take horse with him, arrayed in gold and silk; and
whenas he rideth forth, he who is before him proclaimeth and saith, "This is the king, mighty of estate and high of dominion!" And he proceedeth
to praise him on this wise and endeth by saying, "This is the king, lord of the crown the like whereof nor Solomon (213) nor Mihraj (214)
possessed!" Then is he silent, whilst he who is behind the king proclaimeth and saith, "He shall die! He shall die! And again I say, he shall die!"
And the other rejoineth, saying, "Extolled be the perfection of the Living One who dieth not!" And by reason of his justice and judgment (215) and
understanding, there is no Cadi in his [capital] city; but all the people of his realm distinguish truth from falsehood and know [and practise] truth
and right for themselves.'.?THE TWELFTH OFFICER'S STORY..Then came forward the fourteenth officer and said, 'Know that the story I have
to tell is pleasanter and more extraordinary than this; and it is as follows..When she had made an end of her song, the Commander of the Faithful
said to her, "O damsel, thou art in love." "Yes," answered she. And he said, "With whom?" Quoth she, "With my lord and my master, my love for
whom is as the love of the earth for rain, or as the love of the female for the male; and indeed the love of him is mingled with my flesh and my
blood and hath entered into the channels of my bones. O Commander of the Faithful, whenas I call him to mind, mine entrails are consumed, for
that I have not accomplished my desire of him, and but that I fear to die, without seeing him, I would assuredly kill myself." And he said, "Art thou
in my presence and bespeakest me with the like of these words? I will assuredly make thee forget thy lord.".On this wise they did three times, and
every time [he climbed the tree] the lover came up out of the underground place and bestrode her, whilst her husband looked on and she still said,
'O liar, seest thou aught?' 'Yes,' would he answer and came down in haste, but saw no one and she said to him, 'By my life, look and say nought but
the truth!' Then said he to her, 'Arise, let us depart this place, (234) for it is full of Jinn and Marids.' [So they returned to their house] and passed the
night [there] and the man arose in the morning, assured that this was all but imagination and illusion. And so the lover accomplished his desire.
(235) Nor, O king of the age," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary than the story of the king and the tither.".? ? ? ? ? Those who our parting
plotted our sev'rance still delights; The spies, for fearful prudence, their wish of us attain..Sixteenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 193..? ? ? ? ? How
many a king for my sweet sake with other kings hath vied, Still craving union with me and suing for my sight!.?OF THE ADVANTAGES OF
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